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WILLIAM MESSEROLL
Receives the
RUTH CORNWELL AWARD

William Messeroll

The Ruth Cornwell Award is given to a
Michigan Polio Network Inc. member that
has shown dedication to helping polio
survivors.

This year’s recipient is William (Bill)
Messeroll, long time member of the MPN
Board of Directors, past vice chairman and
leader of the Lansing Post-Polio Support
Group.

Bill was unable to attend the Fall
Conference, but on October 3 at the
Lansing Support Group Meeting,
surrounded by a large group of his fellow
survivors and friends, Bill Thiedman
presented Bill Messeroll with his award.
Following the presentation Bill shared his
experiences, both before and after he had
polio.

Congratulations Bill. You have shown

unselfish leadership to polio survivors.
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FROM THE
CHAIR

Bruce Sachs, Chairman

From The Chair

The month of September was quite busy
with 5 of us attending Dr. Maynard’s
“Wellness Week” at Bay Cliff Health
Camp, Big Bay, near Marquette.

[see related article]

This was followed closely by our
Educational Conference “Soaring
Toward Wellness” at the Soaring Eagle
Hotel & Conference Center.

Planning and presenting a conference is a
team effort. Our team members were
Bonnie & Dick Levitan, Barbara
Oniszezak, Dianne Dych, Sharon Kugel,
Vera Hazel and myself. We also had other
Network members helping at the
conference. I thank everyone that helped
make this conference a success.

As Summer comes to a close and the
leaves continue to fall, we must prepare
for Winter. Those headed South
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or to Hawaii, you will need your
sunscreen. The rest of us will try to stay
warm until Spring.

Although Dianne & I will be on a
Caribbean Cruise in early November we
will be here the rest of the winter.

Bruce Sachs
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WELLNESS WEEK 2007
With the sun peeking through the clouds
we arrived at Bay CIiff Health Camp
Monday September 10, for the second
annual “Wellness Week”. With camera in
hand, Dianne drove straight to the Big
Bay lighthouse to get some pictures, even
before we registered. As we gathered for
the evening meal [supper| we renewed
acquaintance with campers from last year
and met those that were attending for the
first time.
Although the weather was more like late
October, with some rain each day, this did
not dampen the spirit of gathering with
fellow survivors and their spouses.
Dr Maynard and his staff again provided
us with a week filled with a wide variety
of educational and thought provoking
activities. Although the weather limited
some outside activities, there was always
plenty inside to keep us busy.
Friday night came all too soon, as we said
good by to some campers that lived close
by. The rest of us stayed over and left
after Saturday breakfast.
We all thank Dr. Maynard, his staff, and
all the staff of Bay Cliff Health Camp for
making this a week to remember.
Dianne Dych & Bruce Sachs



FOR YOUR
INFORMATION

The Post-Polio Clinic
Center for Physical Medicine and
Rehabilitation
13850 East 12 Mile Road
Warren, MI 48088
Phone (586) 778-4505
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THE MICHIGAN POLIO
NETWORK, INC HAS ANEW
MAILING ADDRESS
1156 Avon Manor Road
Rochester Hills, M1 48307-5415

LE 23

NETWORK WEB SITE
Michigan Polio Network, Inc-—-
www.geocities.com/mi_polio_net.
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MPN Board of Directors Meetings
Jan 19, 2008
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Polio Perspectives
Polio Perspectives is published four (4)
times a year by the Michigan Polio
Network, Inc. (January, April, July, and
October). We encourage our readers to
send in articles, information, personal
accounts, humor, helpful hints, and
anything you find useful and interesting
to polio survivors. We give our readers
the right to publish anonymously.
All material in Polio Perspectives is that
of the individual writers. Articles do not
constitute an endorsement or approval of
the MP Network, Inc., Directors or the
Polio Perspectives Staff.,
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MICHIGAN POLIO NETWORK, INC.

MEMBERSHIP FORM
The Michigan Polio Network, Inc. is a tax exempt
non-profit organization with 501 (c) (3) status.
Your contribution is tax deductible as allowed by
law. Membership includes our newsletter Polio
Perspectives.
To join it is not necessary to be a resident of
Michigan or be a Polio Survivor.

Print
Name:

Address

City State: Zip:

Are you a Polio survivor? ( ) Yes ( ) No

E-mail Address

MEMBERSHIP FEE ONE YEAR $15.00
MEMBERSHIP FEE FIVE § YEARS _ $65.00
LIFE MEMBERSHIP FEE $150.00

I wish to make a contribution to support the
work of the Michigan Polio Network, Inc. §

Make check payable to :
MICHIGAN POLIO NETWORK, INC.
AND mail to: 1156 Avon Manor Road
Rochester Hills, M1 48307-5415




Life on Wheels

Barrier Free, Please

Linda Wheeler Donahue

I was just reading about the Michigan Polio
Network’s upcoming 2007 educational
conference. Two things struck me as quite
wonderful. First is the uplifting title of “Soaring
Towards Wellness”. And second is found in the
check off portion of the Soaring Eagle Hotel
reservation form. One chooses between the
following categories: Smoking Non
Smoking Barrier Free Room Hearing
Accessible Room.

Hmm. A Barrier free room. What an inviting
image. The words we use are so powerful in the
emotions they elicit. We people with disabilities
tend to use “accessible” as though it clearly
conveys our intention. However, some people
just don’t get it. They read the word
“accessible” and may think:

1. Easily approached or entered.

2. Easily obtained: as accessible money.

3. Easy to talk to or get along with: as an
accessible manager.

4. Easily swayed or influenced: as accessible to
flattery.

Perhaps we should use the expression “barrier
free” to better convey our need for access. A
barrier is:

1. A structure, such as a fence, built to bar
passage.

2. Something immaterial that obstructs or
impedes: as intolerance is a barrier to
understanding. A synonym is “obstacle”.

3. A boundary or limit.

4. Something that separates or holds apart.
Now that’s the ticket. Barrier-free packs just the
right punch. We don’t want to be barred from
passage. We don’t want obstacles in our paths.
We don’t want to be limited, held apart, or
marginalized!
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The next time I need to find out if a restaurant
or hotel is accessible, I will call and ask, “Is your
restaurant barrier free?” If I hear hummada,
hummada, hummada on the other end, I will
then take the opportunity to educate and
enlighten. I will say, “I use a motorized
wheelchair. Will I be able to park, cross the
threshold via a no-step entrance, use the rest
room, and fully participate?”
Linda Wheeler Donahue, Professor Emeritus of
Humanities, is President of The Polio Outreach of
Connecticut (http://www.the-polio-outreach-of-
ct.com/) and Editor of The Polio Messenger
newsletter.
A highly regarded international speaker, Prof.
Donahue writes on a variety of subjects related to
post-polio syndrome. Many of her essays deal with
the psychological and social consequences of
disability, and with ways to prevent and resolve
problems associated with the aftermath of polio.
Linda writes a regular column called “Life on
Wheels”. She welcomes feedback and can be
reached at LinOnnLine@aol.com.
Linda Wheeler Donahue has written the article,
“Transitioning To A Wheelchair” in Polio
Perspectives vol 18 no 4 Winter 2003.
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Being a Christian is like being a
pumpkin. God lifts you up, takes you in,
and washes all the dirt off of you. He
opens you up, touches you deep inside
and scoops out all the yucky stuff--
including the seeds of doubt, hate, greed,
etc. Then He carves you a new smiling
face and puts His light inside you to
shine for all the world to see. ©

Happy Fall!



“SOARING TOWARDS WELLNESS™
2007 CONFERENCE IN PICTURES

MPN CHARIMAN, BRUCE SACHS
going into the confernce room to welcome
all to the conference.

All Conference attendees were greeted by
Sharon Kugel and Vera Hazel at the
registration table. They received the
conference bags and tickets for lunch and
dinner and went on into the Conference

to visit vendors, enjoy the speakers, the meals
and renewing old friendships and making
new friends!

Dianne Dych gave
Sunny Rollar a mouse!!???

Visiting Vendors
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MICHIGAN POLIO
NETWORK

2007 CONFERENCE
SOARING TOWARDS
WELLNESS

IN PICTURES

Meet our new Librarian Laura Barbour
Laura offered some books for sale as well as give out
information about the Michigan Polio Network, and
information about polio and post-polio at the conference.
She became our Librarian this past Feburary 2007.

POLIO SURVIVOR ARTS AND CRAFTS BOOTH
AT 2007 CONFERENCE
All the crafts were done by polio survivors.

Bonnie Levitan manned a book Booth
sponsored by the MPN and Southeast
Support Group

Friday night Banquet at the 2007 conference
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k%% AWARDS *%%*

William Thiedeman received a
Certificate of Appreciation for all
his volunteer work for the MPN

William Messeroll received the Ruth Cornwell
Award for his many years of service

Jor the Michigan Polio Network

Vera Hazel received an Honor Plaque
Jor her work on the
Michigan Polio Network's
newsletter Polio Perspectives

Barb Oneszezak received an Honor Plague
Jor her outstanding work as the
Michigan Polio Network’s Librarian.
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VENDORS AT
“SOARING TOWARDS WELLNESS”
2007 CONFERENCE

RELIV Independent Distributor, Lorraine Fradle
Fraser, MI 48026 Phone: 586-415-4574

COALINE LUPLOW Native American herbs and food  CAREMOR INC Solutions for independent living
Daisy Kostus 989-763-1016 Rob Beatenhead Phone toll free: 800-917-6486

Rehab Rebuilds Lives

Ureon et

MUNSON HEALTHCARE Inpatient Physical Rehabilitation
SENIOR LINK Home Health Care Beth Woods & Kitty Ewing Phone: 231-935-7341
Sally Dzick Tel: 313-565-0937
Page § Polia Perspectives Vol 22 No 3 Fall 2007



The COBBLER SHOP SHOES & PEDORTHIC CENTER

CHRISTIAN ROUX LTD Hurricane crutch
Kevin W. Brown, C, Ped. Phone: 989-463-2300

Phone: 734-483-7350

ADAPTIVE ENVIRONMENTS
Stairlifts - platform lifts-residential elevators

WRIGHT FILIPPIS prosthetics, orthotics, home medical
Derek Nowak  Phone: 800-355-5438

Jeremy Jaworski, C.O. Phone: 586-756-4020

FEFEREXFFHFEFTEFTASERFERFIEFARETHAFTERF IS %S

Dmang Solubons For
Tha Physicaly Chatongod '

—  CLOCH
—— CONVERSI&GNS

G700 Clay 5.W
RICK HOLMAN Grang Rapids. Ml 40544
{818) 638.3200 Fax (616) 6o6-0485
Ciroct Line Ext. 303 Volcemall Eat, 307 1(800) 732-5625
E-rnal: nchill clockeonvorsions com Coll (616) 366-3625

Automotive vans
L R s s E e )

THE STANDING COMPANY Stand-up Wheelchairs
Randy Auten, Evaluation Specialist
Phone: 1-989-746-9100
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“SOARING TOWARDS WELLNESS SPEAKERS”
September 21,22, 2007

Allison (Sunny) Rollar, MLA. is a recognized Post-Polio educator and

8 researcher. Sunny is a polio survivor and her presentation was,
“Lessons From Our wise elders™. She spoke on the most valuable

g attitudes and strategies for late life success. After a year of traveling

& across American and personally interviewing fifteen individuals voted
.8l as the most highly esteemed by members of their post-polio support
74 groups, Sunny revealed the senior mentors’ secrets for happiness in
late life.

John Roethlisberger, R.R.T. (pronounced Rothless-berger)

John has been a Registered Respiratory Therapist for

~ twelve years, and is currently a Sales Representative

_ with Sheldon Medical Supply. Sheldon Medical is a

reliable provider of durable medical goods and may be

a good resource for you. John has had eight years of

hospital experience and four years of durable medical
equipment experience. It is interesting to note that

| John's uncle is a polio survivor so he has a personal

~ interest in the subject of Post-Polio and related

respiratory issues. And YES, he is related to Ben

Rocthlisberger, Quarterback for the Pittsburg Steelers.

We are very grateful that John shared his knowledge and

experience with us,

Daisy Kostus, Nutritionist

Daisy Kostus is originally from Northern Quebec, Canada. She
presently lives in Sanford, MI with her husband Bob and two children.
Her oldest son lives in North Carolina. She grew up in the bush
learning about the plant medicines as a child from her parents and
grandparents. She teaches classes on medicine plants at the Seventh
Generation Program in Mt, Pleasant, M1 and Midland, ML

Daisy is a Certified Natural Health Educator, Certified Massage
Therapist and a Certified Reflexologist.
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Dr Daniel Ryan, M.D. (Keynote Speaker)
Attended Wayne State University School of Medicine
where he received his MLD. Degree. The list of
accomplishments, awards, education and publications is
extensive, but briefly, Dr, Ryan is a Clinical Assistant
Professor in the Department of Physical Medicine and
Rehabilitation at Wayne State University school of
Medicine. In addition to being the Medical Director of

= the St. John Health Post-Polio Clinie, he is also the
Medical Director of St. John Health Home Health Care
(one of only about 30-35 such clinics in the United
States). Dr. Ryan is the past President of the Michigan
Academy of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation. He is
Board Certified in Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation
and Board Certified in American Board of Electrodiagnostic Medicine and has had many articles
published in highly acclaimed professional journals.

Dr. Debra Lindstrom-Hazel, PhD, OTR is the daughter -in-law of
one of Michigan Polio Network’s former presidents, Jerry Hazel and the
current Polio Perspectives Editor Vera Hazel. She appreciates the
invitation from the Michigan Polio Network to share innovative devices
and equipment that might help make life a little easier and more
manageable for people who are post-polio survivors., She has been an
occupational therapist for over 25 years and has been teaching
occupational therapy at Western Michigan University since 1992, One of
her current research and teaching foci is assistive technology.

Dr Lindstrom-Hazel and her three OT students, Marissa Vilmus,
Jennifer Keene, and Sonya Sutherland presented examples of; hygiene,
dressing, bathroom, feeding, mobility, kitchen, home management, and
pain aides, to make living easier.

Tom Anderson, PharmD is a graduate of Ferris State University’s ml
College of Pharmacy. Tom received a Bachelor of Science in Pharmacy
in 1994 and a Doctorate of Pharmacy in 1999. Additionally, Tom
graduated from Cadillac Mercy School of Practical Nursing in 1984, He
currently maintains both pharmacy and nursing licensure in the State of
Michigan, Tom has worked in the pharmaceutical industry and medical
diagnostics and device industry since 2002, Tom is currently employed
as a Principal Medical Scientist with Cordis Corporation Medical
Affairs, where he provides education, science, and research support for
the CYPHER™ sirolimus-cluting coronary stent and abciximab.

Tom is the member of the American Society of Health-System
Pharmacists, Michigan Pharmacists Association, Michigan socicty of
Health-System Pharmacists, West Michigan Socicty of Health-System
Pharmacists, and the American Heart Association.
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For the NEWCOMERS Meeting we had
19 new members attend the conference.
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Dr. Lindstrom-Hazel and Students placed
some ASSISTIVE aids on display

Ann Kowaleski, Caregiver Trainer

Ann was the caregiver facilitator for the group
meeting at the Conference.

She is a Caregiver Trainer for the Isabella County
Commission on Aging.

Ann told the caregivers present to remember

the three “R's" when Caregiving...

RESPONSIBILITY- RESOURCES-RESPITE

Bruce Sachs, Bonnie Levitan, Dianne Dych, Bobbi Stevens -Support Group Facilitators
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